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	Flexible Deployment Plan for Compliance with Electronic Surveillance Requirements


The Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), the law enforcement agency within the US Department of Justice (DOJ), has announced a Flexible Deployment Plan. This plan is designed to ensure that high-priority electronic surveillance capabilities required by the Communications Assistance for Law Enforcement Act (CALEA) are expeditiously deployed, while allowing most deployments to be made during a telecommunications carrier's normal network upgrade cycle.

Carriers that wish to participate in the plan should contact the FBI before March 31, 2000.

CALEA Requirements

CALEA requires telecommunications carriers to ensure that their equipment, facilities, and services are technically capable of expeditiously isolating and delivering to law enforcement agencies all communications content and call-identifying information that law enforcement is authorized to acquire (see US Rep 6, III.B. and Tracker DG-3).

On August 31, 1999 the FCC released two Orders designating those categories of telecommunications carriers that must comply with CALEA and establishing compliance deadlines (US Rep 17, III.A.).

The pertinent dates are June 30, 2000 for compliance with most surveillance capability requirements and March 12, 2001 for compliance with some additional capabilities, including packet-mode communications.

Reimbursement

To facilitate CALEA implementation, Congress authorized $500 million to be appropriated to reimburse telecommunications carriers for modifications made to equipment installed prior to January 1, 1995. 

CALEA grants the Attorney General (head of the DOJ) discretionary authority to allocate appropriated funds in a manner consistent with law enforcement priorities, and requires the Attorney General to establish the necessary regulations to make timely and cost-efficient payment to telecommunications carriers.

Flexible Deployment Plan

Under the Flexible Deployment Plan, telecommunications carriers are encouraged voluntarily to submit information to the FBI about projected CALEA deployment schedules for all switches in their network, as well as information pertaining to any recent lawfully-authorized electronic surveillance activities.

Using this information, the FBI and the carrier will attempt to develop a mutually agreeable deployment schedule. If such a schedule can be developed, the FBI will support the carrier's petition to the FCC for extensions of the CALEA compliance deadlines (see above).

Detailed information about the Flexible Deployment Plan is available from the FBI at http://www.fbi.gov/programs/calea/flexible.htm 
or from CI.

If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Best regards,

Charles Loveridge
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